MINUTES OF:

Executive Council Meeting
SEIU Local 526M

May 8, 2013

The meeting of the Executive Council was called to order by President Tom Tylutki at 10:10 a.m. on Wednesday,
May 8, 2013, at the MCO office in Lansing.

Roll call was taken and the following were present: Tom Tylutki, Andy Potter, Mel Grieshaber, Paul Jensen, Frank
Malenski, Cecil Pedrin, Brian Mahoney, Lashae Simmons, Larry Henley, Ron Niemi, John Ost, Brent Kowitz,
Bob Champlin, Anthony Hurst, James Stageman, Don Smith, David Siler, Lori Schliter, Becky Fetters, Chris
Schmidt, Cary Johnson, Joe Hemenway, Rick Shea, Kris Kangas, Troy Speckin, Mike Guerin, Paul Jones, Al
West, Kamal Cariuty, Rita Wise, Kim Sheffer, Monoletoe McDonald, Scott Waggoner, Kacy Datema, Jamie
Willyerd, Bill Henderson, Ed Clements, Ray Sholtz and Dennis Beecham.

Tom Tylutki requested a moment of silence for those on duty and those who have paid the ultimate sacrifice.

Tom Tylutki reported on the following topics:
¢ Reported on the 4% lawsuit.
» Referenced the RUO fight at Civil Service.
¢ Finished Right to Work meetings throughout the state and had discussion with chapter leaders.
¢ Newberry and Muskegon are the only 12-hour shift pilot programs.
¢ Discussed the opening of the Detroit lock up at Mound.
¢ Announced that Andy Potter will not be reappointed to the Michigan Training Council. Bill Henderson has
been appointed to fill the position.
¢ Discussed upcoming chapter elections.

Mel Grieshaber reported on the following topics:
¢ Discussed a new job specification for the Mound facility (added the word “detainee” for corrections officer
job specification).

Jeff Foldie discussed one arbitration decision and one upcoming arbitration.

As there was no further business, motion was made by Kris Kangas to adjourn. Supported by Al West. MOTION
CARRIED. The meeting stood adjourned at 11:45 a.m.

Respectfully Submitted,
Brent Kowitz
Recording Secretary
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